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Q:  A person I know to be a convicted sex offender has applied to work at our library, can we hire him. 
A:  Most likely no. IC 35-42-4-10 makes it a felony for a sexually violent predator or an offender against children to knowingly or intentionally work for compensation on school property, at a youth program center, or at a public park. Under Whatley v. State 928 N.E.2d 202 (Ind. 2010), a church was considered a youth program center because  the church “provided a building or structure that on a regular basis offered recreational, social, or other programs or services for persons less than 18 years of age.” Public libraries also provide a building or structure that on a regular basis offers recreational, social, or other programs or services for persons less than 18 years old as well. Therefore, libraries would likely be considered youth program centers. 
Q: A person I know to be a convicted sex offender wants to volunteer at our library, is this permissible?
A: Most likely no, for the same reasons the library probably cannot hire a convicted sex offender. The same law that covers working at a youth program center also covers volunteering at a youth program center. 

 
Q:  A person I know to be a convicted sex offender is coming into our library into the children’s area. Is there anything we can do?
A:   There are steps the library can take to increase safety. Encourage library staff to monitor and be aware of what is happening in the children’s room. Computers in the children’s area can be limited to children. Have and enforce an unattended child policy. It is ok to have a policy that requires adults to be accompanied by children during children’s programs and events. However, be sure you have an exception for disabled adults for which children’s programming is beneficial. If you are concerned or have reason to believe that the person may have restrictions against visiting places frequented by children, contact your local law enforcement to report the person’s presence in the library. Regulate behavior not status. If the person is doing something that violates the law or the library’s behavior policy, the library can address the behavior the same as with any other patron.
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